
From: Lori Foster 
Sent: Monday, July 5, 2021 3:09 PM 
To: Islands2050 
Subject: FW: proposed Islands Trust policy statement 
 
From: Cliff Kiyooka <   
Sent: Monday, July 5, 2021 2:33 PM 
To: Trustees <Trustees@islandstrust.bc.ca> 
Cc: Jeanine Dodds <jdodds@islandstrust.bc.ca> 
Subject: proposed Islands Trust policy statement 

 
Hello, 
 
We have been permanent Mayne Island residents for the last 13 years.  We are concerned about the 
proposed Islands Trust document prohibiting the building of any new private docks.  
 
Mayne Island has only two public docks.  Miners Bay in Active pass is extremely busy with BC Ferries 
traffic and is also subject to strong currents.  The other dock, Horton Bay, is slated to be removed after 
the Anson Road dock is finished.  Anson Road has been in the works for over 10 years but has only been 
completed up to the parking lots stage.  The building of the actual dock has been postponed numerous 
times due to funding problems. 
Living on an island, we need docks! 
 
The information about the proposed banning of new private docks suggests that residents have been 
informed and advised about the proposal by information meetings.  We are unaware of such public 
meetings that have been held on Mayne Island.  For the past year and a half  there have no public 
meetings held on Mayne Island since March 2020 due to Covid 19 restrictions. 
 
We wish to object in the strongest possible terms to the proposed prohibition of new docks construction 
and look forward to the Island Trust changing this misguided policy. 
 
--Cliff and Judy Kiyooka 
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